STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 942849 SACRAMENTO, CA 94249-0049 (916) 319-2049 FAX (916) 319-2149

DISTRICT OFFICE 1255 CORPORATE CENTER DR., SUITE 306 MONTEREY PARK, CA 91754 (323) 264-4949 FAX (323) 264-4916

E-MAIL

Assemblymember.Chau@assembly.ca.gov

## Assembly California Legislature



ED CHAU ASSEMBLYMEMBER, FORTY-NINTH DISTRICT

COMMITTEES CHAIR: HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BANKING AND FINANCE JOBS, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AND THE ECONOMY JUDICIARY PRIVACY AND CONSUMER PROTECTION

January 23, 2015

President C.L. Max Nikias USC Office of the President University of Southern California Los Angeles, California 90089-4019

Dear President Nikias:

It was recently brought to my attention that non-tenure track faculty at the University of Southern California have begun organizing with Service Employees International Union (SEIU) and SEIU Local 721.

The right to organize has been a bedrock of U.S. labor law for generations, and it has played a ciritical role in buidling the middle class, growing our economy, strengthening our workforce, and maitaining fair working conditions. Unfortunately, workers attempting to organize have sometimes been confronted with hostility and retaliation. Others making the decision about whether to organize have received inaccurate information or deceptive advice.

Regardless of an individual's or organization's thoughts on whether non-tenure track faculty would be best served by unionizing - or whether SEIU would be the most appropriate organization to represent them - we can all agree that workers alone have the responsibility to decide these questions for themselves.

As such, I am writing to urge that the University of Southern California remain vigilant in protecting the right of non-tenure track faculty to decide whether to organize. Workers deserve to have complete and accurate information, and the right to support or not support a union and even the decision about whether or not to vote in the election should be made by the individual faculty member without the fear of intimidation or harassment.

I am pleased that the University of Southern California appears to value the importance of strong faculty engagement in making this decision, and I look forward to an open and thoughtful process that allows these workers to arrive at the best conculsion for themselves, their fellow faculty, and the University.

Sincerely,

**ED CHAU** 

Assemblymember, Distrct 49

EC:ecl

